Roxanne Maher

From: Anthony Favry <afavry@ledyard.net>
Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2024 7:00 AM

To: Town Council Group; town council

Cc: BoE Members

Subject: Temporary Board of Education Membership; PMBC

Good Morning Chairman Rodriguez & Town Councilors,

We understand that the Administrative Committee is meeting tonight and one of the actions on the agenda is regarding Board of Education temporary membership on PMBC. Based on agenda posted, it references that the temporary Board of Education member shall be appointed by Town Council.

It is the understanding of the Board of Education that based on House Bill 5524, which was signed by the Governor this Legislative session and effective 7/1/24, that temporary member of the building committee (PMBC) shall be the School Board Chair or a designee appointed by the Chair. Reference below:

§ 168 — SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP

Requires that school building committees established to undertake a school building project as defined

in Section 10-282 include the school board chair or a designee.

The Board wants to make sure Town Council was aware of this prior to tonight's meeting, especially given that this state requirement impacts state reimbursements for costs associated with school projects.

We appreciate your attention to this matter.

Thank You, Anthony Favry Chairman, Ledyard Board of Education